West Mercia Police and Crime Panel

Mr John Campion West Mercia Police and Crime Commissioner Hindlip Hall Worcester WR3 8SP

23 June 2022

Dear Mr Campion

ANNUAL REPORT 2021-22

In accordance with the Police Reform and Social Responsibility Act 2011, I write to confirm that the West Mercia Police and Crime Panel reviewed your draft Annual Report on 15 June 2022 in a public meeting at Hindlip Hall, Worcester. Thank you for attending and answering questions.

As required in the Act the Panel must formally make a report to you as Commissioner on your report with proposed precept; please accept this letter as the formal report of the Panel.

The Panel made the following comments about content of the report during its consideration:

- It was suggested that it would be helpful to members of the public if some context was provided alongside 'the year in numbers' on pages 5 and 6 of the report;
- A member suggested that the wording on page 15 of the report should be reviewed before the final version is published.

I note that you are required to have regard to the Panel's report and provide a response which will be published; I look forward to receiving this response in due course.

Yours sincerely

Cllr Aled Luckman Chairman, West Mercia Police and Crime Panel

c/o Legal and Governance Worcestershire County Council County Hall Spetchley Road Worcester

WR5 2NP

Cllr Aled Luckman

Chairman of the West Mercia Police and Crime Panel

Tel 01905 846011

 $\textbf{Sjones19} @ worcestershire.gov.uk \quad \bullet \quad www.worcestershire.gov.uk$